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Shamblehurst Primary School, Wildern Lane, Hedge End, 
Southampton, Hampshire SO30 4EJ 

Telephone: (01489) 782342 
 

Email: adminoffice@shamblehurst.co.uk 
Website: www.shamblehurst.co.uk 

18th December 2018 

Christmas Jumper Day - Friday 21st December 2018  
 

Friday 21st December 2018, school closes at 1:15pm  
 

Return to school on Monday 7th January 2019  
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Wow! What a fabulous year! Can’t believe we are embarking on 2019!  
It’s been a great term and I am very proud of the progress and 
achievements of all our children.  
We would like to say a huge well done to those children who took part in 
the National Young Mathematicians’ Competition, this month, with Mrs 
Thompson - they won the region finals. Please look out in our January 
Newsletter for more details.  
Our Hedgehogs are doing well - there are some adorable photos in this 
issue! Thank you to Mr and Mrs Richards for taking such good care of 
them. 
I would also like to thank our parent readers for their tireless support, 
working with children throughout the year. We would not be able to do it 
without you.  
I am so very proud of all of the children for taking part in the wonderful 
Christmas Productions. Thank you to all those who attended, we managed 
to raise an amazing £940.33 from your kind donations - half of this will go 
towards creative projects in school, and the remainder will be split 
between our two chosen charities, Wessex Cancer Trust and Naomi House 
Hospice for books.  
Your support for the Christmas Fair was tremendous, raising 
approximately £1600 to support the children in school. We hope to use 
this money to support the development of our curriculum.   
We return to a Whole School enquiry entitled ‘One World’ - we have 
attached more information for you to see. 
We have Chris Lubbe, Nelson Mandela’s former body guard, working with 
Year 6 on the 14th January 2019. He will be holding an hour’s keynote 
speech for parents from 3:30pm - 4:30pm on the 14th January in the hall 
(this will not be suitable for young children).  
Can I wish you all a very Happy Christmas and I look forward to welcoming 
you back in the New Year!  
 

Mrs Jones 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
After finding three hedgehogs on the school field, in need of help, we have been caring for them 
following expert advice from a rescue centre.  We were told not to release the hedgehogs because 
they were not big enough to survive the cold weather.  
 
So we converted our conservatory into a hedgehog home! Professor Prickles, Iris and Nelson have 
settled in very well. Our main aim is to get the hogs up to 640g in weight so that they can be 
released outside to hibernate.  They are very noisy eaters and eat up to 2 packets of cat food a day 
each!  They enjoy hiding in their log homes that are filled with warm paper shredding in the day and 
scuttle about, climbing and building their nests at night time.  
 
We are very pleased to say that Prickles ate so much cat food that she is now 700g!! So Mr Richards 
spent one Saturday building her a beautiful wooden home in our garden where she now lives. We 
still feed her everyday but as she is outside there are plenty of slugs and worms to fill her tummy! 
As soon as she is ready and the weather is cold enough she will hibernate for the winter.  
 
We love having the hedgehogs at home.  We have come to know their cheeky characters and can 
easily tell them apart! Our dog can’t really work out what they are quite yet but he would really like 
to share their cat food with them.  
Thank you so much for all your donations so far, any cat meat or biscuits or old newspapers would 
be very much appreciated, they take a lot of cleaning out! 

 
Mr and Mrs Richards  

 

Hedgehog Update!  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We’re pleased to be able 
to announce that today 

we heard we are through 
to the finals of the Aviva 

Community Fund!  
Thank you for all of the 
support that has helped 

us to get to this point. We 
will hear if we get the full 

award at the end of 
January.   

We’re really looking 
forward to getting 

started! 

Poppy Appeal  
 

We managed to raised £86.81 
for The Royal British Legion - 

thank you!  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Monday 14th January 2019 Hampshire County Council 
are relaunching the Budgen’s Park and Stride.  

Parents are welcome to join!  

 

Letters/ application forms for clubs will be going out 
very shortly – please keep an eye out on your 

emails!  
 





 Help Us To Help You  
 

We strive to respond to emails within 5 working days. 
Please bear this in mind if you are awaiting a response. 

 
 

Communication 
 

The majority of our communication is via email 
and text so please keep us updated with your 

contact information. 

 

  

We would like to remind you that school dinners for KS2 have increased 
to £2.30 per meal.  

All dinner money is to be paid for in advance, or on the day of ordering.  
There should be no outstanding debt, only in an emergency circumstance. 

Coats  

Please remember to send 
children with coats as they 

go outside whenever 
possible. Don’t forget to 
put their names inside so 

they do not get lost!  

Due to several children having 
severe nut allergies, we have a ‘no 

nuts’ policy at Shamblehurst.  

If your child is going to be absent from school, please ensure you contact the office, either 
by phone, absence message or email, to provide us with a reason for absence. Please 

ensure you contact us each day of absence. Unfortunately, if we do not hear from you and 
Mrs Curry is unable to contact you, this will result in an unauthorised absence being 

marked.  
If your child is going to be late to school, eg: medical appointment, please let the office 

know beforehand if your child needs to order a school dinner, otherwise, you will need to 
provide your child with a lunchbox.  

 

School Clubs  
Please ensure children are collected 

promptly after school clubs.  





 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 have been doing the daily 
mile since the start of the year.   

If we add the distance together that 
all the children have run (75 days 
with a mile a day, and at least 80 

children) that’s the same distance as 
Southampton to Japan (just over 

6000 miles). 

Tesco Bags of Help  
 

We will be in the Tesco bags of help 
scheme during January and February 

next year, at the following stores. 
Help towards our Farm Project! 

 
Bursledon Towers, Extra, SO31 8GN  

Hedge End, Express, SO30 2US  
Tanhouse Lane, Express, SO30 2ZS 


